
Joint P.T.F.A. and School Council Meeting in Lulworth: 01.03.17 12:30 p.m. 

Present: Mr Harris, Mrs Reed, Mrs Harmer, Mrs Caddy, Will Harmer, Amelie Bailey, Noah Pittard, 

Helena Cox, Coco Mooney, Billy Hammon, Seb Bailey and Meagan Muir 

The main focus was on potential future joint fund raising events alongside current events already 

in the school diary. 

1. Movie Night on Friday March 2nd 

Mr Evans thinks that two movies is a really good idea and he hopes that the technology 

will all work this time! 

2. Red Nose Day Sweet Shop on Friday March 24th 

Mr Evans really likes the fact that his school is splitting “the profits” between themselves 

and this international charity. He is very aware that Year 6 are still in Cornwall and that 

the event will need to start at 2:30 p.m. prompt this time with no Celebration Worship. 

3. School Easter Bingo on Thursday April 6th 

Mr Evans is happy to call the numbers again! 

4. Smartie Challenge over the Summer Holidays 

Mr Evans thinks that collecting in the money will be a really nice thing for the new Head 

Teacher to do 

5. Friday afternoon Summer Ice Creams Tuck Shop 

Mr Evans thinks that is a really good idea as lots of parents already come to Celebration 

Worship anyway and all of the Key Stage 2 children would really appreciate an ice cream 

after an afternoon of sport 

6. Writing Challenge based on the BBC 500 Words Competition with entries read out at an 

evening event 

Mr Evans thinks that this is a wonderful idea. He knows that Mr Larkman would like to be 

a judge and he is happy to come back as a judge if the event takes place after he retires 

7. Sponsored Running Challenge between Sports Teams with points awarded towards Sports 

Day totals 

Mr Evans really likes the idea and he thinks that Mrs Harris would be able to make very 

good use of her hard-working Sports Ambassadors 

8. Talent Shows- it was agreed by all present that there much more interesting and new ways 

of raising funds 

Mr Evans agrees 

9. Book and Toy Sale was thought to be a good idea 

Mr Evans likes this idea and it may be that this would be a good way of classes raising 

money for their own resources like Year 6 will have to again soon to fund their transport to 

and from Cornwall 

The focus then moved to what all of these raised funds could be spent on 

a) More Kindles 

Mr Evans really likes the idea of kindles being used more and more for research 

b) Whole school or class visits 

Mr Evans thinks that his children will really value their visits even more if they have 

actually raised the money to pay for them 

c) New footballs for the Summer Term when the field is used at lunch times 



Mr Evans has been really pleased with tennis ball football and he thinks that the 

children deserve the chance to play football on the field in the Summer Term 

d) New Huff and Puff equipment 

Mr Evans is delighted to hear that Will and Meagan are going to work alongside Mrs 

Harris to draw up an inventory (a list) of what we have and then what we need. Noah 

is going to ask Mrs Harris if they can use the equipment at lunch times again under the 

leadership of the Sport Ambassadors 

e) Hula Hoops 

Mr Evans is surprised to see those on the list as we were given lots and lots by 

Beaminster School 

f) Central stock of costumes for special occasions 

Mr Evans likes Billy’s suggestion but he is aware that there is very little space to store 

them in our school. 

g) More resources for the quiet area-plants, signs… 

Mr Evans would like the School Council to help him and Revd Daniel with this project as 

we all want a lovely re-vamped Quiet Area for the Summer Term and we are about to 

bid for some funding. Mr Evans and Revd Daniel are meeting at 09:15 next Wednesday 

March 8th if any School Council would like to join us.  

h) Re-starting a Gardening Club as suggested by Seb 

Mr Evans can get to funds for a Gardening Club but it has to be run by parents and 

there were no volunteers last time he asked. 

 

Mr Evans would like to thank Mr Harris, the School Council and the P.T.F.A. for such a 

worthwhile positive meeting and he hopes that it will be the first of many joint 

meetings-maybe once a term? 

 

 

 

 


